
IEEE 802.3 NEA - BWA Ad hoc Meeting  

Teleconference, 13 Aug 2019 
Unapproved Meeting Minutes, Prepared by John D’Ambrosia 
Chaired by John D’Ambrosia 
Meeting called to order at 10:05 am ET 
 

Chair asked everyone to reply to email sent out with name and employer / affiliation.  Chair noted that this information 
was being collected for the purpose of recording attendance in the ad hoc teleconference minutes. 
 
Presentation – Agenda and General Information 
Presenter: John D’Ambrosia 
URL: http://www.ieee802.org/3/ad_hoc/bwa2/public/calls/19_0709/agenda_bwa_190813.pdf  
 
Chair asked if there were objections to the agenda.  There were none and the agenda was approved. 
 
Pre-Patent PAR Policy slide set was shown - 
https://development.standards.ieee.org/myproject/Public/mytools/mob/slideset.pdf  
 
IEEE 802 Participation slide was shown - https://mentor.ieee.org/802-ec/dcn/16/ec-16-0180-05-00EC-ieee-802-
participation-slide.pdf  
 
Chair noted that while the call was open to all to attend, the agenda for the call was for the editors (i.e. those individuals 
who had agreed to help – Tom Issenhuth, David Ofelt) to discuss the development of the draft assessment.  D’Ambrosia 
noted that the information gathering period of the BWA is reaching its end, and the development of the Assessment 
would begin in October.  
 
D’Ambrosia reviewed the outline of the 2012 BWA document and key findings.  D’Ambrosia also reviewed the 
presentations that had been submitted to the current Ethernet Bandwidth Assessment, Part II.  
 
D’Ambrosia noted that the outline from the 2012 BWA could provide a basis for the BWA, Part II.  There was further 
discussion regarding the outline. 
 
The idea of developing or levering a network diagram to map the availability of submitted data was discussed. 
 
Tom Issenhuth will reach out to Pete Anslow, who was the editor for the 2012 BWA, to see what Frame versions from 
the prior report might be available to leverage. 
 
D’Ambrosia invited observations from the general call.  One observation was shared that in the 2012 assessment, a 
consistent CAGR was assumed for the various sectors, which did not happen, as the CAGR began to decrease over time.  
Vlad Kozlov offered to help provide some help with the analysis. 
 
D’Ambrosia and Ofelt will begin reviewing the submitted data. 
 
D’Ambrosia is planning on presenting an overview of the development of the assessment at the BWA meeting in 
September. 
 
Call ended at approximately 11:20am ET. 
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Meeting Attendees 
Name (Last) Name (First) Employer Affiliation 
Bruckman Leon Huawei Huawei 
D'Ambrosia John Futurewei, US Subsidiary of 

Huawei 
Futurewei, US Subsidiary of 
Huawei 

He Xiang Huawei Huawei 
Issenhuth Tom Issenhuth Consulting Issenhuth Consulting, 

Huawei 
Kozlov Vladimir LightCounting LLC LightCounting LLC 
Mellitz Rich Samtec Samtec 
Ofelt David Juniper Networks Juniper Networks 
Umnnov Alexander Corning Corning 
Yurtin John Aptiv Aptiv 
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